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NCRS Losses a “Great Friend” 

Gilbert Scrivner   Nov. 19, 1939 – Mar 21, 2017 
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Presidentôs Message 

By Bob Demmel, President, TX Chapter NCRS   
 

This last quarter has been a sad one for me personally and for the Chapter.  Gilbert 
Scrivner, who was a past president of the chapter, Region VII representative and 
President of the NCRS, passed away.  Gilbert was not only a friend but a great 
individual who loved his family, the NCRS, and the University of Oklahoma.  Among 
Gilbertôs many accomplishments he established the NCRS Foundation which has 
been providing scholarships to deserving students since its inception.  We will miss 
Gilbert at our regional and national.  Ken has prepared some photos from Gilbertôs 
life that we will share in this issue. 
 
Another loss this last quarter was Kurt Geis. Kurt was a member of the Texas 
Chapter and the impetus behind forming the Midway USA Chapter in Wichita, 
Kansas.  Kurt served as the Midway USA chapterôs president until he was 
incapacitated by cancer.  It was his vision that led to the formation of that chapter 
and he was a keen supporter of the annual Lone Star Regional.  He will also be 
missed. 
 
We are still searching for Chapter Judging Chairman.  David King has done this job 
for the last ten years and could use a break.  He will train whoever volunteers at the 
Lone Star Regional in Frisco in October.  After the regional if we donôt have a 
volunteer we will not hold any judged events until we get a new judging chairman.   
 
Speaking of the Lone Star Regional, mark your calendars for October 26-28, 2017.  
Registration is now open so sign up soon. 
 
Finally, as I write this, we are less than 6 weeks away from the national convention 
in San Antonio. If you have not registered yet, you have one last chance to register 
at the door.  If you are not registered for the convention you cannot attend any of the 
seminars or activities.  We have a full slate of activities planned including six 
technical sessions and three informational seminars.  Among the displays we will 
have on hand are the first production 265 motor and two 427 mystery motors.  We 
can still use a few more volunteers to help with any number of jobs.  I hope to see as 
many of you as possible at the convention next month. 
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__________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Nov. 19, 1939 - Mar. 21, 2017  
Gilbert Crockett Scrivner entered this life on November 19, 1939 in Fort Smith, Arkansas. Born to 
Kenneth and Madge Scrivner, Gilbert grew up in Heavener, Oklahoma. It was there, in the third 
grade, that he would meet the love of his life Iva "Lou" Little. Gilbert passed away on Tuesday, March 
21, 2017.Gilbert's blood ran red, University of Oklahoma, Boomer Sooner, crimson red. It was at his 
beloved OU that he was a member of Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity and graduated in 1962 with a 
Bachelor of Science in Mechanical Engineering. Gilbert's dedication to OU was lifelong. As a long 
time season ticket holder, he loved attending sporting events. With his generous heart, Gilbert often 
treated family and friends to OU tickets and the opportunity to cheer on the Sooners. Gilbert was a 
member of the OU President's Club and Sooner Club. Gilbert was preceded in death by his parents, 
Kenneth and Madge Scrivner; his daughter, Sheri Elizabeth Evans; his uncle and aunt Earl and Anna 
McCafferty; and his cousin, Patricia A. Armanino. Gilbert is survived by his wife of 56 years, Iva Lou 
Scrivner; his daughter, Teri Lynn Sequera; his three grandsons, Dwain Joseph (DJ) Evans, Anthony 
Gilbert Sequera, and Andrew (Drew) Edward Sequera; his brother and wife, James R and Sue 
Scrivner; cousin, Michael G McCafferty; many nieces and nephews, and countless friends. Services 
to celebrate Gilbert will be held on Monday, March 27, 2017, at 1:00 p.m. at Lakeside Baptist Church 
in Granbury, Texas with interment to follow at Holly Hills Memorial Park Cemetery. To leave on-line 
condolences, please visit www.havenbrookfuneral home.com In lieu of flowers, and in support of 
Gilbert's burning desire to further the Sooner Nation, donations may be made in his name to the 
University of Oklahoma Memorial Scholarship Fund at 
https//giving.oufoundation.org https//giving.oufoundation.org  

 

 

  

http://home.com/
http://https/giving.oufoundation.org
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KC, MO Nat’l Road Trip - 2014 

Park City National Road Tour - 2005 
On Way to Park City - 2005 
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Editor’s Note:  

I am sure we all have our favorite memories of Gilbert both as a personal friend and a friend of 

NCRS. I pulled a few of the photos that Gilbert was in to show his various moments in NCRS.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Jim Gessner's wife and long time partner in corvette passion Deanna passed 
away, June 6, 2017 after battling cancer.  

Sincere condolences to Jim, his family and all of Dee's many friends.  

 

 

Texas 2017 National Road Tour to San Antonio By Ken Robb 

 

 

Final plans are set for the National Road Tours to converge on Kerrville for the 

LNO on Sat. night before the final drive to the convention site on Sunday 

morning. Tours are coming from all 4 corners of the USA. Plans are all ready 

being thought of for the road tours to Las Vegas in 2018. Be sure and check off 

your calendar dates for 2018 so you can be a part of another enjoyable road tour. 

 

 

 

At Park City - 2005 At Park City - 2005 
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Vice Presidentõs Column by Bill Usher    
 

 

 

 

The second quarter of the year is always the busiest for our Texas Chapter, aside from the Lone Star Regional in 

October. It has been a little less busy than last year, which featured the DFW National Judging Retreat. Dates 

for the annual   2017 Corvette Expo in Galveston changed and it was held in March this year. It will have 

already been reported by Paul Diamanti either in the last issue or this one. We had a strong showing and I really 

enjoyed helping to judge the Tri Power Award cars. Next came the annual Texas Chapter Road tour which will 

be reported in this issue by John Lejsal. This year’s route was referred to as the Brazos Trail, and took the 

participants through Texas sights east of San Antonio and Austin. We saw some great things with the usual 

great group of people. In our case, we drove our Chevy Tahoe SUV due to sale of our 2010 GS in October. We 

had not replaced that car, when the road tour dates arrived. My experience was that it wasn’t that great a choice 

because of the large difference in the modern Corvettes acceleration and braking vs the Tahoe’s. No regrets, but 

it just made the tour feel different from a driving perspective. One of these days, I guess I will have to break 

down and drive one of my older cars like Steve Newsom and Joe Santamaria did. As to the sights we saw, these 

will be detailed elsewhere in this newsletter. Our personal favorites were the BBQ at Steve Newsom’s home, 

Steve’s dinosaur yard art and clean shop, The Air Wing Museum at San Marcos, the Bosque Museum in 

Clifton, the Waco Mammoth National Monument, Old Fort Parker and the Texas Prison Museum. The last 

night out dinner at the 1836 Steakhouse in Huntsville was a great ending to another successful tour. John puts in 

a great deal of time and care in planning and arranging these tours and we are lucky to have him as our leader 

for the event. 

On April 15
th

, a Chapter Judging meet was held at Franks Car Barn, owned by member Frank Gilchrist. His 

facility in northwest Houston, is one of the best possible locations a chapter could have for this 1 day event. He 

has furnished his car collection hall and extensive hardtop parking lot to the Chapter for 4 years now and it has 

always been a success. The weather cooperated and the event, thanks to the efforts of Tim Ehlers and Paul 

Diamanti, featured some of the best BBQ you could have anywhere cooked by a near professional team. 4 cars 

were judged after 1 cancellation. I was assigned to judge the Exterior and Interior with friend Gilbert Fergerson, 

on a beautiful sateen silver 62 fuelie owned by Don Brumbaugh from Arygle near Dallas. This car hit close to 

home as I have two 1962 cars now so I could really relate. The meet was a great success and many friendships 

were renewed and made. Frank was presented a special plaque for his past and continued support of the Chapter 

judging program through this event. 

For a certain number of people in the Chapter, support work for the upcoming San Antonio Nationals has been 

utmost on their minds. Bob Demmel, Gary Chesnut and Dave Ewan, to name 3, have spent countless hours on 

the organizational aspects of this large event. Meetings and visits to the venue have been held and the roles and 

responsibilities have been well laid out for those coordinating sub-functions and activities. In my own case, I 

am coordinating event security and signage. I have been fortunate that I have been storing the signage used in 

the Denver and Rhode Island Nationals, giving us somewhat of a head start in this category. June will be the 

primary month for wrapping up details to move forward in mid July. It is bound to be an impressive show and 

anybody interested in classic Corvettes should attend. 
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Reprinted from: SCC/NCRS May 2017 Bonding Strip 

Board Response to QC Questions Provided by Mike Ingham  

Members of the NCRS Queen City Chapter (Cincinnati, Ohio) submitted a list of 

questions to the NCRS Board that they asked to be addressed at the NCRS Board 

meeting in Indianapolis on March 23, 2017. Below are the questions asked and the 

answers provided by the Board to the QC members attending.  

1. Does the Board believe the Membership has the right to know how the money is being spent?  

A. Yes, that is why the NCRS publishes its annual financial reports for NCRS, Inc and NCRS Foundation, Inc 

in the Restorer, typically in the Fall issue. These reports are in significant detail, including breaking expenses 

out into 28 categories. Recent experience suggests very few people bother to read these reports as most folks 

expressed surprise at learning that NCRS, Inc finished in the red seven of the last eight years ending 2015.  

2. How many full and part-time employees does the National have?  

A. Full-Time – 5 (Financial Officer, Membership Manager, Storekeeper, Editor, and Judging Chairman); Part-

Time - 1 (Business Manager)  

3. What are the salaries of these employees and what are their current duties?  

A. Individual employee compensation is confidential and therefore not shared with the membership. The only 

exception to this occurs if the compensation exceeds $100,000. In that case, the individual’s name and 

compensation must be reported on the NCRS IRS 990 filing. In recent years, the only employees whose 

compensation required they be reported on the 990 filing were Gary and Eric Mortimer. We currently have no 

employees whose compensation exceeds $100,000. A. The job description for the Financial Officer was 

published in the September/October 2015 Driveline; job descriptions for the Membership Manager, 

Storekeeper, and Driveline Editor were published in the September/October 2016 Driveline. Job descriptions 

for other NCRS positions are published as the need arises to fill them.  

4. Why has the number of paid employees increased while the total membership has not?  

A. We are not sure what the timeframe for this question is, but the number of employees has not increased since 

the addition of the Business Manager position in 2009. The departure of the Mortimer family in 2016 resulted in 

a net decrease of two employees.  

5. How much did this Board Meeting cost including airfare, rooms, etc.?  

A. Figures are not yet available for this meeting, but the cost for last year’s March Board meeting in 

Indianapolis was $10,441.13.  

 

6. When a savings is discovered such as printing, awards, etc., do we always split that savings with the 

employee who revealed it?  

 

A. To this Board’s knowledge, cost-savings realized by the NCRS in any area have never been shared with an 

employee who may have identified the opportunity. That is not to say it hasn’t ever happened in the past, this 

Board just has no awareness of it happening. Web Site: http://www.ncrs.org/scc/ 15 Email address: 

sccncrs@ncrs.org  

 

mailto:sccncrs@ncrs.org
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7. Since Board Members originate from different parts of the country, would it be possible for the Board to 

teleconference these meetings to substantially save funds?  

A. Yes, it would certainly be possible to teleconference these meetings. That said, these meetings typically 

involve 20-25 individuals. Speaking from the experience of our occasional conference calls involving just the 

nine Directors, it would be very difficult to have the kind of productive interactive discussion we have during 

our face to face Board meetings on a conference call involving that many individuals. Plus, doing these 

meetings by teleconference would all but preclude membership attendance.  

 

8. Since Eric Mortimer’s departure, have the ad sales in the Driveline increased or decreased?  

 

A. For the last five months of 2016 ad revenue was $44,960; for the same five-month period in 2015 ad revenue 

was $41,497.  

 

9. Does the current judging chairman have the same salary and job duties as the prior chairman? If not, explain 

the differences.  

 

A. The current National Judging Chairman (NJC) has the same salary as the past NJC, and the same duties with 

two exceptions: Corvette and Camaro/Nova/Chevelle Shipping Data Reports are now handled by individual 

members who then receive the commission that the former NJC was receiving.  

 

10. Did NCRS make car payments in lieu of wages to a third party as compensation to an NCRS 

employee/consultant/contractor? If so, did the person(s) receiving that compensation receive a 1099?  

 

A. In one instance NCRS did furnish a vehicle to an employee, but not in lieu of wages to the employee or to 

anyone else. Gary Mortimer was given a Chevrolet Suburban. It was alleged that it would only be used for 

NCRS business so no 1099 was issued (nor should it have been). It was subsequently discovered that this 

vehicle as well as the trailer belonging to NCRS were used numerous times by Gary for personal purposes. A 

1099 therefore should have been issued but was not. This was the only instance of NCRS providing a vehicle or 

making car payments. 

  

11. What are the revenues from 2014-2015 for the document verification service?  

 
A. Revenue for Corvette-related Document Services, which include Document Validation and Shipping Data 

Reports, totaled $70,186 in 2014; $68,562 in 2015; and $57,687 in 2016. 12. Have the literature sales from 2015-

2016 increased or decreased when compared to previous years? A. Manual sales were: $110,811 in 2014; 

$96,938 in 2015; and $128,764 in 2016. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

GM Corvette Plant News: At the Michelin NCM Bash, GM Corvette Plant Manager Kai Spande made the 

official announcement that public tours of the plant would not be available for approximately 18 months. The 

last day for public tours is currently Friday, June 16, 2017.  Corvette Chief Engineer Tadge Juechter further 

elaborated on the lack of availability, citing the time needed to tie the new paint shop into the assembly line, and 

eventually design a new tour route.   While Buyers' Tours and Engine Build options are not available for the 

2018 model year Corvettes, R8C Museum Delivery is still available, sans the plant tour portion of the package 

which can be fulfilled once the tours reopen.   Kai and Tadge also announced that the plant will be shut down 

August-October. For those wanting 2018 Corvettes by the end of July the deadline to order was June 12. 

Corvettes ordered after that date will be built once the plant reopens in November.     
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The convention is just days away, if you have not registered for the event you can still do so at the 
door.  If you do not register you will be unable to attend any of the tech sessions or seminars that will 
be presented.  You will also be unable to attend the welcome reception.  The chapter volunteers have 
been working extremely hard to make this convention a success.  If you are coming to the convention 
be sure to thank all of the volunteers you see.  They have made multiple trips to San Antonio to plan 
and organize what, we hope, will be one of the best conventions ever.   
Among the special events planned is a night at the Alamo which will include a private tour and dinner 
on the Alamo grounds.  The Welcome Reception on Sunday night will kick off the festivities with a 
mariachi band and a longhorn steer as a guest of honor.  Seminars will include a session with the 
DavesðDave McClellan and Dave Hillðboth former Corvette chief engineers.  There will also be a 
session on Corvette racing and early Corvette motors with several early motors on display. 
There are over 70 1967 Corvettes registered to attend the show and although we did not hit our target 
of 100, that number is pretty impressive. There will also be vendors from around the country with new 
and used parts, artwork and memorabilia. 
So if you arenôt registered you can still pop in and for $10 obtain a day pass to look the cars and 
displays over. 
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For What it is Worth ð Not Much: By Ken Robb 

 
At times, on the Texas Chapter road tours put together by John, strange things happen. This strange 

event happened at the Newsom’s one evening during tour. It seems a Green Dino appeared to the 

delight of the attendees. 

 

The dinosaur is a Sinclair petroleum industry artifact being copied in cast aluminum by Al Knoch. 

Steve painted it green and it is situated in his backyard. It has become a compelling photo location. 

 

Vicki and I attended the Iowa Regional in early May. A relaxing trip and event.  A 5 lap drive around a 7/8 mile 

concrete track at 75 mph was the highlight? And the visit to the Dennis Albaugh auto collection was the real 

highlight. Lots of Chev’s. The stop at Pella, Iowa on way back was a real treat at the local bakery! 
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Texas Chapter ɀ Texas Brazos Trail Trip 2017 
 

 

John Lejsal, John Lejsal – Road Tour planner, organizer and trail boss! 

 

The Lejsal Scale  
 
 
The Texas Chapter 2017 Road Tour concentrated on the TEXAS BRAZOS TRAIL  area. 

The trip started in Alvin, Texas on Monday April 3
rd

 and ended on Friday April 7
th

 in Huntsville, Texas. 

There was a BBQ dinner provided by Francie & Steve Newson at their home on Sunday and we stayed the 

night in Alvin.  

Monday April 3, 2107 ï 114 miles 

 We visited the JOHN HODGES COLLECTION  car collection in League City. We saw some beautiful cars 

of several makes and models. We proceeded to SPACE CENTER HOUSTON were we toured the original 

Mission Control Center, a Space Shuttle mockup, the Boeing 747 aircraft that carried the shuttles and many 

other exhibits and live programs with our very own Francie Newson presenting two of the programs. We ate 

dinner at CIELITO LINDO.  

Tuesday April 4, 2017 ï 203 mikes 

We left Waller and went through the towns of Hempstead, Cochran, Bellville, Industry, Fayetteville and 

LaGrange. We then visited the PAINTED CHURCHES  in the towns of Ammannsville, Dubina, High Hill and 

Praha. Between Dubina and High Hill we drove across the PIANO BRIDGE  (old iron & wood bridge). We 

ate lunch at KLOESELôS STEAK HOUSE in Moulton. After lunch, we headed to San Marcos were we 

visited DICKôS CLASSIC CAR MUSEUM.  We at dinner at PALMERS in SM.. 

Wednesday April 5, 2017 ï 238 miles  

We visited the CENTRAL TEXAS AIR WING MUSEUM in San Marcos before proceeding to Bastrop, 

Elgin, Taylor, Granger, Bartlett, Salado, Belton, The Grove, Gatesville, Turnersville, Clifton then Waco. We ate 

lunch in Gatesville at RANCHERS STEAK HOUSE.  We visited the very nice BOSQUE MUSEUM in 

Clifton. Dinner was at BUZZARD BILLYS  in Waco.  

Thursday April 6, 2017 ï 30 miles 

We visited the TEXAS RANGER MUSEUM and the WACO MAMMOTH NATIONAL MONUMENT . 

We then proceeded to MAGNOLIA PARK in Waco. We ate lunch from the food trucks and shopped.  We 

walked to the DR. PEPPER MUSEUM from Magnolia Park. We ordered pizza for everyone and ate in the 

hotel breakfast area while Carl Droste gave a very interesting presentation called COMANCHES AND 

TEXAS. The presentation fit in very well with our previous Forts Trail  road trip and our visit to Roaring 

Springs on last year’s road trip and then our visit the next morning to Fort Parker .  

Friday April 7, 2017 ï 183 miles 

We headed to Groesbeck where we visited Fort Parker . This is the fort where Cynthia Ann Parker was taken 

captive by the Comanche. Cynthia Ann Parker later became the mother or Chief Quanah Parker. We then 

crossed another OLD IRON AND WOOD BRIGDE  that did not have a name. We proceeded to Kosse, 

Bremond, Franklin, Wheelock, Normangee, Madisonville and Huntsville. We ate lunch in Madisonville at THE 

WOODBINE HOTEL AND RESTAURANT and then visited the TEXAS PRISON MUSEUM, HEARTS 

VETERAN MUSEUM and  THE SAM HOUSTON STATUE. We ate dinner at the 1836 STEAKHOUSE. 

 

We had a total of 33 attendees, 15 Corvettes and 3 non- Corvette autos. None of the roads were below a 7 on 

The Lejsal Scale this year. In other words, no dirt or gravel roads. 1= worst & 10=best 
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CENTRAL TEXAS AIR WING MUSEUM  

WACO MAMMOTH 

NATIONAL MONUMENT  

OLD FORT PARKER  
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Corvette Racing Early  Years by Jim Gessner 
 
DAVE and MARLEAN MORGAN will be special guests at this years San Antonio NCRS Convention.  

 

Dave is a 1957-67 SCCA Corvette race driver. He ran the Grand Sport and others with Delmo Johnson. Raced 

63 Z0-6 # 3 coupe with Delmo at SEBRING AND DAYTONA. Also co-drove with Delmo in 1960-67 

CORVETTES many times. Drove the 67 L-88  #8 with DON YENKO car at Sebring. The car, owned by NCRS 

members Glen and Lucia Spielberg WILL ALSO be at convention. 

 

ALSO JOINING US is DAVEY JORDAN and his wife NORMA. I raced sports cars between 1959 and 1972. I 

started racing in 1959, driving my own Porsche Speedster. I raced it for 4 years, winning the Pacific Coast 

Championships in 1961 and 1962 in the "F" production class. In 1961 I was Cal Club "Driver of  the Year". 

  

1963: I co-drove with Jerry Titus at Sebring in Hollywood Sports Cars Sunbeam Alpine. We finished 3rd in 

class after spending 1-1/2 hours in the pits. I finished out the season campaigning the Alpine in national events, 

ending up 3nd in the Pacific Coast Championship for " E " production. 

1964: co-drove a Volvo P-1800 with John Christy at Sebring. The car was cosponsored by the Volvo factory, 

and Sports Car Graphic Magazine. D.N.F. after 4 hours. I also drove for Vasek Polak in Porsche Spyders (RSK 

and RS-60). I finished 1st in "E Modified" in all races entered, with a couple of 2nd place overall finishes. Co-

Drove Otto Zipper’s Porsche 904 with Scooter Patrick in a 3 hr enduro preceding the Times Grand Prix at 

Riverside. Finished 1st overall. Co-drove a factory sponsored Sunbeam Imp with Jerry Titus from Los Angeles 

to New York nonstop in record time of 46 hrs, 45 min. Drove Otto Zipper’s Dolphin Porsche in the first ARRC 

at Riverside to a 2nd place finish in "E Mod”. 

1965: co-drove with Scooter Patrick in Otto Zipper’s Porsche 904 at Sebring. We finished 3rd in class and 10th 

overall. Continued driving for Otto Zipper with Scooter Patrick as teammate in twin Porsche 904’s. We finished 

1st and 2nd in every race they were entered in the Manufacturers USRRC, with Scooter first and me second. I 

was entered in Haskell Wexler’s 275 LM Ferrari at the Riverside Grand Prix. Was a D.N.S. because of an 

excursion off turn 4 in the qualifying race, with damage to the front of the car. 

1966: co-drove at Sebring with Briggs Cunningham and John Fitch in Briggs’s Porsche 904. We set a lap record 

in qualifying for GT Class 9. After 8 hrs into the race, we were a DNF. I was selected as one of ten West Coast 

drivers to go to Japan for 2 weeks to give racing demonstrations at Suzuka Raceway during Japan’s Spring 

Festival. Driving brand new Brabham F-3 cars. The trip was sponsored by Honda. I drove a factory B.M.W. 

1800 TISA sedan, teamed with Jerry Titus in a twin car. I finished in a 3 way tie for 3rd place in the "B" Sedan 

class with Jerry Titus and Jim Adams. I was awarded the Good Guys Sedans Racers trophy for BMW.  

I drove Haskell Wexler’s LOLA T-70, powered by a 289 Ford, at the Laguna Seca USRRC. Finished 4th 

overall. Drove Otto Zipper’s Carrera "6" at the Riverside USRRC. I set another qualifying lap record for the 

under 2 Liter class. The exhaust system broke with 5 laps remaining. I was running 2nd at the time of the DNF. 

Drove Haskell Wexler’s LOLA Ford at the Laguna Seca Can-Am. Engine blew after 38 laps, while running 

10th. DNF 

1967: drove Vasek Polak’s Porsche 911S in SCCA National races. I finished the season with 12 firsts, 3 

seconds, 1 third and 3 DNF’s in "C" Production. I won the Southern Pacific National Championship for "C" 

Production. At the ARRC runoffs at Daytona I finished 2nd to Alan Johnson. 

Drove Vasek Polak’s Elva Porsche in the Ken Miles Memorial Race at Laguna Seca for under 2 liter cars and 
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finished 8th overall. (It was the worst race car I ever drove.) I was hired as a reserve for the last four Trans-Am 

races by Shelby American Racing, in their Mustangs. Although I practiced at all the races, I only competed at 

Crows Landing in Modesto, co-driving with Ronnie Bucknum where we finished 5th after the throttle linkage 

fell off. (Jerry Titus won the race for Ford) I did a couple of days testing the new Toyota 2000 Gt for Shelby 

Racing. 

1968: Signed a contract with Shelby American to race the Toyota 2000 GT in selected SCCA National races.  

 

Signed a contract with James Garners American International Racing to run L-88 Corvettes at the Daytona 24 

hr, and Sebring 12 hour races, co-driving with Scooter Patrick, another identical L-88 team car was to be driven 

by Dick Guldstrand and Ed Leslie. The AIR Corvettes qualified 1st and 2nd in class, at Daytona but the race 

didn’t go as well with the car DNFing with a blown head gasket at about 9 hrs. The team car finished, but far 

back because of rear end troubles. For Sebring AIR changed plans and bought two Lola T-70 coupes. While 

leading the race the left front hub failed, repairs were made but the engine failed at about 9 hrs. 

The Toyota 2000 program found tough competition from Porsche and Triumph with Scooter 3rd in divisional 

points and me in 4th and only a reserve place for the ARRC to be held at Riverside. 

1969: I signed driver contracts with AIR the 24 hrs of Daytona, 12 hrs of Sebring and a possibility of Le Mans, 

also for a drive in the F-5000 series, as member of a three car team including Scooter Patrick and David Hobbs. 

The cars would be the new Surtees TS-5. At Daytona the Lola ran great for about 13 hrs, while running 3rd OA, 

the right rear wheel bearing failed. It took 2-1/2 hrs to repair, we still managed to finish 7th OA. At Sebring the 

Lola Chevy experienced over heating and was a DNF in the first hour. 

AIR received two Surtees TS-5s. The cars were supposed to run with AMC V8 engines, but they were not ready 

in time for the first test at Riverside, Chevys were used instead. After about 40 laps both cars twisted their left 

rear uprights, to end the test. About this time AMC decided they would cancel their racing contract with AIR.  

 

BUMMER, in the trickle down mode I became an unemployed racing driver. I’m glad I kept my day job. I 

drove one more race for AIR as I had known it, the BAJA 500. AIR was still committed to run ten AMC 

Scramblers in the BAJA. I was able to pick one of my best friends Fred Eltrich as co-driver. 

We had many troubles along the way, some of which were self inflicted. The great experience ended with 

broken steering box at speed, and an abrupt right turn through a farmers wire fence. I decided I was too much of 

a candyass to try this type of racing again. 

1970: We were able to get John Crean, one of the partners in the defunct AIR to sponsor a F-5000 Gurney Eagle 

on a race to race deal (low budget). The first race was at Riverside, and we managed to finish 2nd to a much 

faster John Cannon in a Mclaren. The 2nd race on our schedule was Edmonton, Alberta. We finished 5th and 

were the series points leader after two races. (Our season high point.) The next race was at Kent Washington, 

we should have been 5th, but I made a stupid mistake on the last lap that let Dick Smothers past and I wound up 

6th. The next race was at Laguna Seca, a blown engine DNF. The next race was at Sears Point Raceway, 

another blown engine DNF. This was the last race for us this year in the Continental Championship (No 

budget). 

1971: we took our aging Eagle Chevy, on the road with sponsorship from Bob Richman’s Highland Toyota. At 

the Edmonton L&M 200 we finished 8th, at Donny Brook we were up to 7th place before dropping out. Vasek 

Polak invited us to drive his Porsche 908 in the club races at Vaca valley (DNF) and Laguna Seca (1st O.A). 

We then ran the 908 in Can-Am races at Laguna Seca (lost brakes, finished 20th)and Riverside, ran the whole 

race and finished 13th. 
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Sad news regarding the passing of the great and legendary race car driver Scooter Patrick, as he truly embraced 

our team in recent years and became a driver for us after so many years of not racing and he never stood taller 

than any one of us on the team and he knew what "team" meant. From 1954 as a gas station owner thru leading 

LeMans in 1967, Scooter Patrick has had an amazing racing career. Probably best known for driving Otto 

Zipper’s Porsche 550, 904, 906 products in the 50’s and the 60’s.  

 

Scooter also enjoyed racing success in a Shelby owned Toyota 2000GT, a Jim Garner Lola T-70’s, F-5000, and 

the last Can Am victory for the McLaren juggernaut 

 

Scooter also co-drove Jim Garner’s 1968 L-88 Corvette with Davey Jordan at Daytona 24 hours on Feb 3, 1968. 

They were leading the GT Class when on lap 260, a cylinder head bolt pulled and the engine expired. They 

finished 35th. 

  
 

 

L-88 Corvette ……….JIM GARNER ''AIR’’ # 45 

[AMERICAN INTERNATIONAL RACING] at 1968 

DAYTONA with Scooter Patrick. 
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NCRS Regional VII Representative News 

By Dave Ewan     

Dave Ewan, VP, Region VII Director, Region X Director 

 This has been a extremely busy year and with the National right around the corner it will just cover us up. This 

year I got to wear two hats, one as VP who is in charge of the national on a national level and the other as the 

person in charge of the meals for the Texas chapter as well as storage facility for incoming items the national 

will require. So we all will have a lot to do. 

 I would like to thank the Coordinators Bob Demmel and Gary Chesnut who have done a thousand things to 

make our National outstanding. We also need to thank all the team leaders and their volunteers who will have 

their hands full in July. If you have not volunteered please consider helping. 

 I would like to give a special thanks to Tim Gilmore as well as others who helped raise over $35,000 for the 

National. We are hoping that this will be the first National in some time that has not lost money. Speaking of 

finances it appears that 2017 the NCRS will be in the black. This comes after a lot of cost cutting as well as 

planning from the board and accurate figures from John Tidwell.  

 I attended the Heartland regional and was very happy to see that we had several younger members who have 

joined. The show was at the Iowa Speedway and I got to ride in a ZO6 around the track for 10 laps.  It was 

amazing on the straight away as you got to 100 before you could blink and then slam on the brakes for the 

corner. It may be time to sell a 57 and get a new one. One of the 67’skimmed along the wall but the damage was 

not too bad. The turnout was pretty good and we had 4 custom cars to judge. The custom class has spurred a lot 

of interest and the owners were overjoyed to be able to have their cars judged at a NCRS event. Dave Brigham 

will have C-1 and C-2 judging forms available for the Texas Regional. We hope to get more cars for our 

regional this year with these two classes. If you know anyone who has a custom, restro rod or just a corvette 

with an incorrect engine, please have them sign up. 

 On a sad note we were all sorry to hear about the passing of Gilbert Scrivner who has done a lot to help the 

chapter and did a great job as Chairman of the NCRS. Mark Lincoln gave the board a challenge as he offered to 

match any donation by a board member up to $500 to go in a special Foundation scholarship. This award will 

continue to be given out every year. We all had a lot of good times with Gilbert and Lou. I believe my most 

memorable time was when they attended my 60
th

 birthday party at Sneaky Petes, not sure how any of us got 

home. Gilbert helped raise a lot of money for Happy Hills Farm that helped a lot of children have a better life. 

 The board meeting will be the Friday July the 14th at 7:30 AM if anyone wants to attend. I have appreciated all 

the support I have received these past 3 years as Region VII Director and the VP position has taught me a lot. 

The board has done a lot to make this organization better during the last two years although a lot of it had a bit 

of controversy but we still have a lot to do. Therefore I am going to run for the Board again and hope to get 

your support and help on my election. 

 Registration for our fall Regional has been a little slow so I urge you all to register for Frisco as it will be a lot 

of fun as always. Lynn and I will see you there. 
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Chapter Membership News by Bill King 
 
Being Registrar for the Texas Lone Star Regional, it’s my opinion that one of the best and easiest ways to pay 

your dues is to “check” the membership renewal box on our registration form.  Our dues are annual, due in 

December.  SO, if you pay them as you register for our October Regional, you will be one step ahead in 

December.   Some of you have paid a year or more in advance ---- if you are not sure, give me a call to check 

the records. 

Don’t forget to renew your NATIONAL dues, because you cannot be a Texas member unless your National 

dues are current. 

If you have any questions about your membership, give me a call or email.  It’s always good to hear from you. 

Bill King, bfking@cablelynx.com, Membership Director, 903-983-2712 

(Makes check payable to Texas Chapter NCRS) Bill King 

 

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 15, 2017 CHAPTER MEETING OF THE TEXAS 

CHAPTER, NATIONAL CORVETTE RESTORERôS SOCIETY (NCRS) 
 

TIME & PLACE:  

 

The Texas Chapter of the NCRS held a Chapter meeting and a Chapter Judging event on April 15, 2017 

at Frank’s Car Barn in Houston, Texas. 

 

BUSINESS: 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Tim Ehlers, past president, presiding for Bob Demmel.  

Tim thanked: 

 

1.  The car owners of the judged & display cars. 

2.  The judging participants. 

3.  Paul Diamanti, Houston Area coordinator. 

4.  Men’s Club of Windwood Presbyterian Church for lunch. 

5.  David King, Chapter and Event Judging Chairman. 

 

Bill Usher presented an award from our chapter to Frank Gilcrest for his continued support of the chapter and 

the multiple times we have used his facility for a Houston chapter meet. 

 

At the conclusion of judging, a brief awards ceremony was held. 

Dave King announced the meet awards: 

 Sportsman 3 

 Top Flight 4 

 Second Flight 1 

There being no further business, the ceremony concluded at 3:00PM.  Bruce deLeon, Sec.  

mailto:bfking@cablelynx.com
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 Understanding Solenoid Switches 
 

The following article is part of a larger technical article explaining early Corvette solenoids, starters, and 

generators.  It and other useful articles can be found on the Solid Axle Corvette Enthusiast website at:  

http://www.earlycorvettes.com/corvettesite/SACE/articleswebpages/SACEMechanical.html. 

 

There are two windings in the solenoid, a pull-in winding and a hold-in winding.  Both windings are energized 

when the external control switch is closed.  They produce a magnetic field which pulls the plunger in so that the 

drive pinion is shifted into mesh and the main contacts in the solenoid switch are closed to connect the battery 

directly to the cranking motor.  Closing the main switch contacts shorts out the pull-in winding since this 

winding is connected across the main contacts.  The magnetism produced by the hold-in winding is sufficient to 

hold the plunger in, and shorting out the pull-in winding reduces strain on the battery.   

 

When the control switch is opened, it disconnects the hold-in winding from the battery.  When the hold-in 

winding is disconnected from the battery, the shift lever spring withdraws the plunger from the solenoid, 

opening the solenoid switch contacts and at the same time withdrawing the drive pinion from mesh.  Proper 

operation of the switch depends on maintaining a definite balance between the magnetic strength of the pull-in 

and hold-in windings. 

 

This balance is established in the design by the size of the wire and the number of turns specified.  An open 

circuit in the hold-in winding or attempts to crank with a discharged battery will cause the switch to chatter. 

 

To disassemble the solenoid, remove nuts, washers and insulators from the switch terminal and battery terminal.  

Remove the cover and take out the contact disk assembly.   

 

When the solenoid has been removed from the starter motor for repair or replacement, the linkage must be 

adjusted to provide the correct pinion clearance or pinion travel when the solenoid is remounted on the motor.  

Some solenoids equipped with relays have an adjustable plunger stud as on ’57-’62, but other must be moved 

on the motor frame to adjust pinion travel as on ’55-’56. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Corvette Solenoids: from files of Tim Ehlers 
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JUDGING CHAIRMAN’S CORNER BY DAVID KING  
 

 

On a personal note, 2017 will be my last years as Chapter Judging Chairman. I figure after 

10 years I should give someone else a chance to have fun. So we are looking for someone to 

step up that has an interest in doing the job. We would like someone ASAP so that I can 

help train them thru the chapter meets and the 2017 regional. If interested send me an email 

at doc427@earthlink.net.  

 

 

 

 

Austin San Antonio Area Coordinator's report  By 

Tim Gilmore 

 
As we gear up for the NCRS Nationals, other things have quieted down.  There are numerous 

summer car shows going on in Central Texas including Cars & Coffee.  The C & C event has 

grown to enormous proportions with hundreds of cars attending on the second Sunday of the 

Month.  

As usual we meet at Wilkins Electric on Saturdays. If it’s raining, attendance is down.  We 

have no large projects to work on, but we do always tinker with something.  Come by and visit.  

 

  

mailto:doc427@earthlink.net
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Financial Report by Brad Mitchell 
 

  

         

      

         

        

        

        

       

        

       

        

        

       

         

        

         

        

        

        

       

        

        

         

       

        

       

        

         

       

         

      

         

      

        

      

  

NCRS Texas 
Chapter 

       Statement of Cash Receipts and Disbursements 
    as of  May 31, 

2017 
       

         

         

 
Cash Balance as of December 31, 2016 

   
22,825  

         

 
Cash Receipts: 

      

   
Membership dues 

  
2,372  

 

   
Houston Tech Session 

 
0  

 

   
Houston Chapter Meet 

 
210  

 

   

DFW Chapter 
Meet 

  
0  

 

   
Lone Star Regional (less refunds) 3,465  **  

   
Merchandise Sales 

  
40  

 

   
Interest Income 

  
0  

 

   
Sponsorships and Donations 

 
0  

 

   
Other Income 

  
0  

 

         

 

Total Cash 
Receipts 

     
6,087  

         

         

 
Cash Disbursements: 

     

   
Chapter Business 

  
421  

 

   
Houston Tech Session 

 
0  

 

   
Bee Cave Chapter Meet 

 
0  

 

   

DFW Chapter 
Meet 

  
0  

 

   
Lone Star Regional 

  
0  

 

   
Road Tour 

  
1,234  

 

   
Merchandise Purchases (for stock) 0  

 

   
Charitable Donations 

 
2,000  

 

   
Future Deposits and Fees 

 
0  

 

   
Pay Pal Fees 

  
144  

 

         

 
Total Cash Disbursements 

    
3,800  

         

         

 
Cash Balance as of May 31, 2017 

   
25,112  

         

  
**  Includes merchandise sales from stock 
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2017 Regional and National Events: 

 

July 9-13, 2017 – 2017 NCRS National Convention (San Antonio, TX) 

 

August 10-12, 2017 – Pittsburgh Tri-State Regional (Altoona, PA) 

 

September 7-9, 2017 – Northwest Regional (Redmond, OR) 

 

October 25-28, 2017 – Lone Star Regional (Frisco, TX) 

 

2018 Regional and National Events: 

 

January 10-13, 2018 – Florida Regional (Lakeland, FL) 

 

April 12-14, 2018 – Carolina’s Chapter Regional (Greenville, SC) 

 

May 16-19, 2018 – Arizona Regional (Scottsdale, AZ) 

 

June 7-9, 2018 – Michigan Regional (Dearborn, MI) 

 

July 15-20, 2018 – 2018 NCRS National Convention (Las Vegas, NV) 

 

September 20-22 – Mid Atlantic Regional (Altoona, PA) 

 

October 25-27, 2018 – Lone Star Regional (Frisco, TX) 

 

2019 Regional and National Events: 

 

 

July 13-19, 2019 – 2019 NCRS National Convention (Greenville, SC) 

 

 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
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2017 Lone Star Regional ï Frisco (Dallas), TX 
Embassy Suites Dallas / Frisco Hotel & Convention Center ï October 26-28, 2017 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS (Tentative, Subject to Change): 

THURSDAY, October 26, 2017  

10:00 AM to 5:00 PM  Event & Judging Registration Desks Open 
12:15 PM to 5:30 PM  Performance Verification by Appointment with National Team Leader 

12:15 PM to 5:30 PM  Operations Checks & Car Placement in Convention Center    
All Cars Must Be In Place By 5:30 PM ï No Exceptions 

4:00 PM to 5:00 PM  Judging Seminar     

6:00 PM to 7:30 PM  Welcome Reception:  JCP Club at the Dr. Pepper Ballpark  

6:00 PM to 6:00 AM  Overnight Event Security – Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, & Saturday Nights  

FRIDAY, October 27, 2017  
7:00 AM to 8:00 AM  Judges Breakfast 

8:00 AM & 8:15 AM  Judges Meeting Followed by Owners Meeting (for Friday Judging Classes) 

8:30 AM to 5:00 PM  Flight Judging  53-55, 61-62, 63-64, 65, 67, 68-69, 73-77, 90-96 (Subject to Change) 

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM  Advanced Judging School – Morning and Afternoon Sessions 

9:00 AM to 4:00 PM  General Admission, People’s Choice Voting, & Silent Auction (Proceeds to Charity) 

3:00 PM to 4:00 PM  Technical Session (Subject & Speaker TBA) 

5:00 PM to 6:00 PM  Texas Chapter Membership Meeting & Election 

SATURDAY, October 28, 2017 
7:00 AM to 8:00 AM  Judges Breakfast 

8:00 AM & 8:15 AM  Judges Meeting Followed by Owners Meeting (for Saturday Judging Classes) 

8:30 AM to 4:00 PM  Flight Judging  56-57, 58-60, 66, 70-72, 78-82, 84-89, 97-99 (Subject to Change) 

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM  Advanced Judging School – Morning and Afternoon Sessions 

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM  General Admission, People’s Choice Voting, & Silent Auction (Proceeds to Charity) 

4:00 PM (Estimated)  Cars Released after Judging is Finished 

6:00 PM to 7:00 PM  Social Hour 

7:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Awards Banquet  
 

EVENT REGISTRATION  (Registration Link Available at www.ncrstexas.org) 
Online registration & payment using the NCRS Event Registration System is preferred.  Use your Technical Discussion Board ID & 

password.  Pay online using PayPal or your Credit Card. 

Online event registration:  www.ncrs.org then Services > Coming Events > Event Registration.   

HOST HOTEL INFORMATION (Registration Link Available at www.ncrstexas.org)  
Host Hotel:  Embassy Suites Dallas – Frisco / Hotel, Convention Center & Spa, 7600 John Q. Hammons Drive, Frisco, TX  75034   

Telephone: (800) 921-1443.  Mention ñNational Corvette Restorers Group / Group Code NRSò for event rate ($126) when making 

reservations.  Room block held until October 5, 2017.  

Online hotel registration:  http://embassysuites.hilton.com/en/es/groups/personalized/D/DALFSES-NRS-

20171025/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG  
 

REGISTRATION AND JUDGING INFORMATION  
To register a Corvette for judging or display, please include proof of ownership and current insurance WITH this registration and again at the event.  All 

Corvettes registered for Flight Judging, Founders, Bowtie, McClellan, and Special Interest Display will be parked inside and must be pre-registered. Sportsman & 

Performance Verification cars must be pre-registered and will be parked inside on a space available basis. All inside cars must be in place by 5:30 PM, Thursday 

October 26 and must remain on display in their designated place until after judging is completed on Saturday. Each Flight division is limited and acceptance will be 
based on date of registration and receipt of payment. A single Corvette may not be entered for multiple activities at the same event. You cannot enter a car for 

Flight Judging and Sportsman or Performance Verification and Sportsman, etc. Cars registered for Sportsman, Bowtie, Duntov or Special Interest Display will not 

be judged.  
Pre-registration deadline is September 30, 2017. Registrations after September 30 will be assessed a late fee. Wear your event name badge at all times.  Name badges 

will be required for admittance to all event activities. All NCRS members must be registered and cannot attend as a Guest. Security & Secured parking for all registered 

cars and trailers will be available Wednesday through Saturday nights; 6PM – 6AM. Event FAQs, logistics, & trailer parking information available on the Texas 
Chapter website at www.ncrstexas.org.  Fire Marshall regulations require that all cars inside the Convention Center have battery disconnects, gas tanks less 

than ¼ full, &  gas caps taped. 

http://www.ncrs.org/
http://embassysuites.hilton.com/en/es/groups/personalized/D/DALFSES-NRS-20171025/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG
http://embassysuites.hilton.com/en/es/groups/personalized/D/DALFSES-NRS-20171025/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG
http://www.ncrstexas.org/
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OFFICIAL 2017 LONE STAR REGIONAL REGISTRATION FORM  
(Online registration & payment using the NCRS Event Registration System is preferred) 

Name: ___________________________________________________ Spouse/Companion: ________________________________ 

Guest1: __________________________________________________ Guest2:___________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________ City/State/Zip: ____________________________________________ 

Phone (Home): ________________________  (Work): ________________________________ (Cell): ______________________________ 

Current NCRS Membership #: __________ E-Mail (Req’d. for Event Correspondence): __________________________________________ 

EVENT REGISTRATION (Register Online: www.ncrs.org then Member Services > Coming Events > Event Registration) 
__1__ Family/Adult Package (All NCRS Members) registration  @ $85.00 on line discount $10  $ 85.00_ 

_____ Late Fee (After September 20)    @ $25.00     $ ______ 

_____ Guests (Non NCRS Member)    @ $30.00 Each    $ ______ 

_____ Awards Banquet – Beef Dinner    @ $60.00 Each (Kids 12 & Under @ $30) $_____________  

_____ Awards Banquet – Chicken Dinner (___) or Veggie Plate (___)@ $50.00 Each (Kids 12 & Under @ $25) $_____________ 

_____ Event T-Shirt   M___L___XL___ @ $20.00 Each   XXL___ @ $23.00 Each  $_____________ 

_____ Event Polo Shirt   M___L___XL___ @ $45.00 Each   XXL___ @ $48.00 Each  $_____________ 

_____ Event Button Down Shirt  M___L___XL___ @ $45.00 Each   XXL___ @ $48.00 Each $_____________ 

_____ Sweat Shirt w/ TX Chapter LogoM___L___XL___ @ $35.00 Each   XXL___ @ $38.00 Each  $_____________ 

_____ Trailer & RV Parking (Overnight Security)   @ $40.00 Each   $_____________ 

_____Vendor Space (In Addition to Event Registration)  @ $40.00 Two 6’ Tables + $100.00 / Car $_____________ 

For Vendor Space Assignment & Logistics, Contact Bob Demmel at bdemmel34@gmail.com or (214) 693-3959. 

CORVETTE JUDGING REGISTRATION (IN ADDITION TO Event Registration, One Registration Form per Car) 

_____ Flight Judging Entry (1953 – 1999 Corvettes) Include Proof of Ownership & Insurance @ $75.00 $_____________ 

_____ Generational Flight Award Relative’s Name______________ Relation to You________ @ $25.00 $_____________ 

_____ Bowtie Award Evaluation (Candidate Corvettes Must also Register for Flight Judging)       Y/N______ 

_____ Performance Verification Entry  Include Proof of Registration & Insurance    @ $75.00 $_____________ 

_____ Sportsman Award Entry (1953 – 2017 Corvettes)Include Proof of Ownership & Insurance    @ $30.00 $_____________ 

_____ Texas Two Step Award (Corvettes also at National)Include Proof of Ownership & Insurance   @ $30.00 $_____________ 

_____ Bowtie/Duntov/Special Interest Display Include Proof of Ownership & Insurance   $    No Charge__ 

_____ Founders Award Entry   Include Proof of Ownership & Insurance    @ $30.00 $_____________ 

______ Award Mailing Fee (If not attending Awards Banquet)       @ $25.00 $_____________ 

Note: Proof of ownership, valid insurance, & previous Flight Awards showing VIN must be included or registration will not be approved. 

   
CAR INFORMATION     Year_____________ Coupe_____________ Convertible_____________  

Exterior Color_____________ Interior Color_____________ Vinyl/Leather_____________ C1 Cove Color_____________ 

Trim Tag Information:  Build Date_____ Paint Code_____ Trim Code_____ Body Number (63-67) _____  

Complete VIN Number__________________________________________________________     Engine CI________HP_________ 

This is the first time for me to show a car at the Lone Star Regional:  Y___ N ___Drive_____ Trailer_____ Mileage (One-Way)_____ 

TEXAS CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP & DUES 
_____ I would like to join or renew Texas Chapter membership @ $20.00 per year Membership Dues  $_____________ 

         TOTAL ENCLOSED  $_____________ 

JUDGING PARTICIPATION 

I would like to judge in class (Specify Year Model): 1st choice __________2nd choice _________    

I would like to judge:  Interior______ Exterior_____ Mechanical_____   Chassis_____ Ops_____  

I would like to be an Observer Judge: _____  I would like to be a Tabulator: _____   

 

REGISTRATION & PAYMENT     Online registration & payment using the NCRS Event Registration System is preferred.   

To register manually, mail check (payable to TX Chapter NCRS) to: Bill King, 2805 Royal Drive, Kilgore, TX  75662. 

 

FOR ADDITONAL INFORMATION:  Bob Demmel Event Chairman:  (214) 693-3959 or bdemmel34@gmail.com 

     David King Judging Chairman: (972) 342-9733 or doc427@earthlink.net 

     Bill King Event Registration: (903) 983-2712 or bfking@cablelynx.com  

Bob Demmel Vendor Assignments: (214) 693-3959 or bdemmel34@gmail.com 

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 
I AGREE to insure my vehicle and property against loss, damage and liability and to provide proof of such insurance to NCRS at time of registration. 

I AGREE to assume risk of any and all damages or injury and to indemnify and hold harmless NCRS, its officers, directors, agents, employees, 

chapters and meet workers for any acts or omissions which may result in the theft, damage or destruction of my property or injury to me or others 

occurring during, or as a consequence of this event, wherever located. 

Signed: _________________________________________________________________________ Date: ____________________________ 

http://www.ncrs.org/
mailto:bdemmel34@gmail.com
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FOR SALE ITEMS 
FOR SALE: 

 
We are closing out our 32-year Corvette Licensed Neon and Jewelry Products, officially at 
summer Bloomington Gold  and NCRS San Antonio; therefore, if a member has put off getting a 
colorful Corvette Neon for their garage, they best call us at  956-425-7487 immediately for what is 
still remaining. Plus, we are bringing dozens of rare/unique Vintage Memorabilia from our 
own personal CV collection as Vendors. 
It has been a challenging automotive/entrepreneurial opportunity and we have enjoyed Corvette 
owners/events across the USA. www.autoetcneon.com 
  
Bob & Barbara Johnston, 825 N. Bluebird Lane, Harlingen, TX 78550,Tel/Fax: 956-425-7487 
 

   
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SERVICE: 

 

Expert 1953-1956 Carburetor Restoration & Repairs (Carter YH, WCFB) done by NCRS and SACC member.  

Complete Plating of Carbs and Fuel Filter Housing done to quality of GM Standards, Judging Standards and of 

Show Quality.  Carburetor adjustments & synchronizations preformed to factory specifications. Ernesto 

Gonzalez, 21307 Kelliwood Greens Dr., Katy, TX 77450. 281-468-3893, vettecarbs@sbcglobal.net, NCRS # 

32808, Solid Axle Corvette Club Member # 2258 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

FOR SALE: 

 
67 Inner and outer heater box and everything removed for vintage air  (ducts, etc) $250.  
67- 68 J50 Power Brake Master Cyl. Rebuilt Sleeved  $600.  
70- 72 B.B. Hood. Excellent condition w/chrome inserts and 454 numbers.  $1200.  
73- 75 Hood, very good condition.  $400.  
1100750 Alt. 7E26   Rebuilt, works great. Best offer.  
1108694 Alt. 4H28   Rebuildable core.  Best offer.  
1100544 Alt. 2A12   Rebuildable core.  Best offer.  
You pay shipping. Dave Anderson at 817 - 763- 8115 (W)      
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

FOR SALE:  

Set of 61-62 small gauges (NICE) $475, 59 4 speed tail shaft $175, 56-57 High Performance Gen pulley with 

Tack drive Generator $450, Rebuilt 57 Posi unit with new 370 gears, 

Complete set 56-62 glove box polished stainless $290, NOS 63-65 FI nozzle blocks $150, 62 Correct Bell 

Housing $ 395,  

1963 Fuel Injection unit with Distributor, 2-56-62 used windshields $150 (pick up) , Survivor quality 56-57 rear 

exhaust $450,  Dave Ewan (177) 817-482-1978  

http://www.autoetcneon.com/
mailto:ernestgonz@sbcglobal.net
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FOR SALE: 
 

1967 Parts for Sale: 
1- 1967 Dated Texas License Plate - restorded in excellant condition $50. 

1- Pair NOS old stock Steel Valve Covers (Chev script) in GM boxes $100. 

1- Set of 4 New T-3 headlights (no lines) non DOT $150. 

1- New Battery shut-off switch $10. 

1- New Gas lid emblem $30.  

1- Used AC Delso fuel pump good confition $25 

1- New Delco Distributor Cap (no “R”) $25. 

1- Pair Used Exhaust tips (with seam-non magnetic) excellant condition $20. 

1- Pair used rear struts very good condition $50 

 

Contact Information:  
Ron Napoliello, Member #43346, 281.804.9238,  ron.napoliello@comcast.net.  
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

FOR SALE: 
1962 Corvette  fuel injected 327/360hp, T - 10 4 - speed, 3.70 axle; Top Flight Award 2015; Tuxedo 
black, black interior, white soft top & black hard top both excellent; Wonderbar radio; new 
Firestone blackwall tires on black steel wheels; two sets of hubcaps -  factory spin ner & dog 
dish;  restored by a prior owner; Bramlett tuned F.I. unit; runs & drives as it should.  VIN 
#20867S103365. $115,000.  Kerry Bonner NCRS 55472 (281) 630 - 6718 

 
For Sale:  
1963 Corvette  Split Window Coupe, fuel injected 327/360hp, T - 10 4 - speed, 4.11  posi; Riverside 
red, black interior; restored numbers matching example, restored by a prior owner; new 
Firestone blackwall tires on repro aluminum finned knock - off wheels w/3 - bar spinners; 
Wonderbar, power windows; runs & drives as it should.  VIN #30837S 108862.  $195,000.   
Kerry Bonner NCRS 55472 (281) 630 - 6718 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

FOR SALE:  

 

1961 Fuel - Injected Corvette , NCRS Top Flight Award 94.8 percent. Red on red. Original 
fuelie car , multiyear frame off restoration professionally rebuilt 315 HP engine, 
professionally rebuilt fuel - injection. 4:11 rear axle. 100 miles since completed.  
Professionally appraised at $149,000. Offers welcomed.  See photos at www.hemmings.com and 
www.classiccars.com  (listing ID. CC - 960258)  
 

1954 Corvette NCRS Top Flight 2016 96.8 percent. Professionally rebuilt 155 HP and 
automatic transmission, professionally restored soft top an d side windows. Multiyear frame 
off restoration. 100 miles since completed. Professionally appraised at $135,000. Offers 
welcomed. See photos at www.classiccars.com  (listing ID. CC - 962433)  
 
CHARLES S. COTROPIA, +1 214 304 - 3058, ccotropia@sidley.com  
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

mailto:ron.napoliello@comcast.net
http://www.hemmings.com/
http://www.classiccars.com/
http://www.classiccars.com/
mailto:ccotropia@sidley.com
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  TEXAS CHAPTER MERCHANDISE  

 
2016 Lone Star Regional polo and button down shirts available. Limited quantities and sizes $30 

each. Contact Tom Douglas at (972) 985-7915 or txtd63@netzero.com for specifics. 

 

Texas Chapter Merchandise is offered for sale.  If you are interested mail your check and order with 

shipping and handling included to the address listed below.   

 

Texas Chapter Hats, specify color:  $10 each  

 Red          _______ 

 Black          _______ 

 Royal Blue         _______ 

 Tan/Brown         _______ 

Texas Chapter T-Shirts, specify color:  $20 each 

 White          ________ 

 Black          ________ 

Texas Chapter window decals: $2 each (Free Shipping)    ________ 

     Shipping for all other merchandise         $5.00 

 

Mail your order with payment to:   Tom Douglas 

     2900 Knollwood 

     Plano, TX 75075 

 

mailto:txtd63@netzero.com
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Pease Support Our 2017 Lone Star Regional Sponsors and Vendors: 
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Please Support Our 2017 Lone Star Regional Sponsors and Vendors: 
 

   
 

   

   
      

   
 

                             
 

Membership in the NCRS is open to persons interested in the restoration, preservation, history, and enjoyment of Corvettes produced by the 

Chevrolet Motor Division of General Motors Corporation. NCRS is not affiliated with Chevrolet or General Motors. NCRS registered 

trademarks used in the ñThe Tailpipeò are NCRS Founders Award®, NCRS Master Judges Award®, NCRS Performance Award®, 

NCRS Flight Awards®, and NCRS Sportsman Awards® are registered with the United States Department of Commerce and 

Trademark Offic e. The NCRS American Heritage Award SM application is pending. Membership in the Texas Chapter of NCRS is 

open to all members of the NCRS National Organization. Dues of the Texas Chapter are $20 per year, payable to the Membership Chairman 

of the Texas Chapter NCRS. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 


